CORRESPONDENCE

Medical Group or at its conferences. Subscriptions
to the fund are invited from all who knew Dr. Lewis
and from the many organizations and agencies which
benefited from her advice and help. These should be
sent to the Treasurer of the Standing Conference of
Societies Registered for Adoption, A. Rampton,
Esq., Gort Lodge, Petersham, Surrey.

J. O. Forrar.
Acting Chairman,
Medical Group of Standing Conference
of Societies Registered for Adoption.
The Department of Child
Life and Health,
17 Hatton Place, Edinburgh, 9.

AN INVITATION FROM NEW ZEALAND
DEAR SIR,

I write to seek your advice on the possibility of
distinguished lecturers from your Association visiting
New Zealand.

My hogpital has been offered financial aid by a
charitable organization to try and procure the services
of capable psychiatrists from overseas as lecturers in
New Zealand. I hasten to add that the whole matter
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is in the exploratory stage. Something as outlined
below has been considered.

Visiting British lecturers already proceeding to
Australia or even perhaps the United States, would
have fares paid to New Zealand and an approach
will be made to the Health Department of this
country to employ such a lecturer as a member of
the staff of this hospital for a period while he worked
here and taught psychiatrists in this hospital and
from other hospitals who may attend. It would be
anticipated that a reasonably senior man, especially
of consultant status in the U.K., could be remuner-
ated at the level of £2,900 minimum whilst working
for this hospital. It is also possible that there could
be some lecturing fees though this would have to be
discussed. I realize that this is not a terribly attractive
salary but it could be a bit of a fee for a man doing
say, a University Vacation or, if not at that time
employed, as a stop-gap.

P. Savage.
Oakley Hospital,
Carrington Road,
Point Chevalier,
Auckland,
New Zealand.

ASSISTANT EDITOR

The Editor-in-Chief and the Journal Committee wish to appoint an additional Assistant
Editor, and would be glad to hear from any interested member of the R.M.P.A.

The member appointed would share in the work now being undertaken by Dr. Walk and
Dr. Pritchard, i.e. reading typescripts of articles already accepted for publication, book
reviews, correspondence, etc., and correcting galley and paged proofs. This can be an
enjoyable hobby for anyone with a flair for detecting accidental errors of fact, inconsistencies,
and obscurities, and a liking for sensible grammar and punctuation. The aim is to assist
authors by ensuring as far as possible that their work is not open to criticism in these respects,
and to maintain the traditional standards of the Journal.
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